

# **Cedarcrest High School**

Home of the Red Wolves!

Volume 23 Issue 8

# Message from the Principal...

Typically, this is the month that I go on and on about how spring is here. Not feeling it, been kind of a wet early spring, I think the frogs we usually here croaking about this time are all under water, must be why we are not hearing them. I'm pretty sure they can do that. Anyway, we have a long newsletter this month, so I am going to keep this short. I would like to take this opportunity to give some shout outs. March is a month with lots of competitions, first off, our Thespian Society placed First as a Troupe at the Washington State Thespian Conference Competition for the second vear in a row! The Wind Ensemble performed at the Eastshore Concert Band Festival and received ALL superior ratings! Also, our freshmen band members performed at the Eastshore Festival and received ALL superior scores. This was a first for Finally, our always impressive our freshies! agriculture department added to their laurels, being named the Nursery Landscape 1st Place State Team!

As you may know, last week we had late arrivals for our sophomores to complete the Smarter Balanced Assessment (SBA). This is the state mandated test that students must pass in order to graduate from high school in the state of Washington. Not always something that our students look forward to, six hours of testing divided up over three days. Well, thanks to the wonders of technology, we already have some preliminary scores for our students and although it is too early to share the results, they look extremely good! We are very proud of our students who took this test so seriously and gave it their best effort, I can tell it is going to pay great dividends. Now for more good news, we get to "show what we know" in the area of math at the

## In this Issue

**ASB Officer Elections** 

**Counseling Center** 

**HIV/AIDS Education** 

College and Career

**Center News** 

**Academic Letter** 

Community Job Fair

**Career and Technical** 

Education

**Theatre** 

**PTSA** 

**FFA** 

**Band** 

**DECA/Marketing** 

Class of 2017

Track and Field Camp

**Choir Department** 

# Important Phone Numbers

Main Office (425) 844 - 4800

Attendance Office (425) 844 - 4806

Counseling Office (425) 844 - 4807

Office Hours 6:30am - 3:00pm

For School Closure, Late Start or Early Dismissal Information end of April when we take the SBA Math test. April 25, 26, and 27 will be late arrival days to allow for morning testing of our sophomores and any juniors and seniors who still need this test to meet the state graduation requirement. Freshmen, juniors and seniors will need to arrive at school after 9:30AM and school will start at 10AM.

I am wishing you all an enjoyable spring break and my hope is that students and staff come back to school reinvigorated and ready to finish the last two months of this school year strong! I am confident that the next time we talk, I will be speaking about how the weather has turned, the frogs have emerged, and all this sunshine is getting tedious.

Ray LaBate Principal

#### **ASB Executive Officer Elections**

ASB Executive Officer election packets will be available for pick up in the main office on Monday, April 17, 2017. Sophomores, Juniors and Seniors may run for these positions. Voting will take place on May 5, 2017.

## **Counseling Center**

# Smarter Balance - Math April 25, 26, 27

The Smarter Balance assessment will be administered to all 10th grade students and those 11th and 12th grade students who have not yet passed the assessment. It is vital that students needing to take the exam are not absent during the testing window.

On testing days, Cedarcrest High School will be on a modified schedule to allow students who are being assessed the best environment to maximize their focus and effort. Testing students must report to school at 7:20 am. Buses will run at the normal times. Those students who are not testing should report no earlier than 9:45 am. Classes will start at 10:00 am. Students who need to ride the bus to school will be scheduled with teachers in individual study halls between 7:20 am and 9:45 am. Those who are able to find their own rides to school may report between 9:45 and 10:00 am.

Please remind your students that they are not allowed to leave the campus should we transport

Riverview School District
Emergency Weather Related
Schedule Changes

#### **Quick Links**

2016-2017 Calendar

Bell Schedule

Cedarcrest Website

Cedarcrest Monthly
Calendar

Riverview School District

Family Access Check your Student's Grades Online

## Important Reminder

Please remember all parents and visitors must sign in at the main office when visiting the campus. We will be issuing a temporary visitor badge while in the building. Thank you for helping keep our school safe and secure.

Numbered parking spaces are reserved from 6:30am to 2:00pm on school days. Violators will be ticketed and/or towed. Guests, please park in the visitor parking lot located in the west parking lot.

### **Payments Accepted**

Before school 6:50-7:15am, Break, Lunch & after school 2:00-3:00 pm. See Tracy in the Main Office or payment can be made online at:

e-funds for School

Did you know that e-funds has a mobile app?
For more information
Mobile App for e-Funds

Refund Policy for Student Fees: Refunds for class fees must be requested by mid-term of the semester in which the dass was originally scheduled. After mid-term, no refunds will be issued. Sports participation fee refunds must be requested within the sport season that was paid for. Payments may be refunded or you can have your fee applied to a later season within the same school year if applicable. No refunds will be made from a prior year's payment. Sport participation refunds will only be issued prior to the first regular season competition. No refunds will be issued for students who become ineligible due to grades or Code of Conduct violations.

them via district vehicle to school. Once they are on campus, they must remain on campus.

\*NOTE: Please remind your student that no personal electronic equipment (cell phone, iPad, mp3 etc.) will be allowed during the entire testing period (7:20 am-9:45 am). Use of electronic devices during the testing window may results in the invalidation of his/her test.

#### Smarter Balance Assessment Schedule:

7:20 - 9:45 Smarter Balance-Language testing

9:45 - 10:00 Break

10:00 - 10:51 Block 1

10:56 - 11:44 Block 2

11:49 - 1:07 Block 3 (11:49 - 12:19 first lunch)

Block 3 (12:37 - 1:07 second

lunch)

1:12 - 2:00 Block 4

Arrival time for non-testing students is 9:45 am.

## **HIV/AIDS Education**

#### **HIV/AIDS Education**

The AIDS Omnibus Bill, enacted by the legislature, requires that all AIDS curriculum materials used in the district be state approved. School districts must also provide AIDS education "to all students grades five through twelve once during each school year." Riverview School District is using the state approved KNOW AIDS and F.L.A.S.H. programs, developed by the Office of the Superintendent of Public Instruction and a team of school district, university and Department of Social and Health Services personnel.

At CHS we will be asking students to view a video presentation that deals with HIV and AIDS. The presentation will discuss the facts related to all aspects of contracting and treating HIV as well as current statistics. The presentation will be on Wednesday, May 10th during advisory. If you would like to preview the presentation or if you prefer your student to not view this presentation please email Mr. Ruhland with your request. ruhlandm@rsd407.org

Winter is fast approaching. Stay warm and cozy all the time and show school spirit.

Cedarcrest Stadium Blankets for sale - \$50 Proceeds to benefit the Track & Field team

Cedarcrest "Soccer style"
scarves
for sale - \$20
Proceeds to benefit the
Cross Country team

Contact Bruce McDowell 425-844-4832

mcdowellb@riverview.wednet.edu

#### **Athletics**

Spring Sports - Daily updates including weather related schedule changes

Cascade Athletics is the website where you can find everything for Cedarcrest High School Athletics! Here you can see the daily schedule, news, Cedarcrest contacts, directions to our playing facilities. photos, standings and more. Be sure to click the orange Subscribe button to subscribe to the Cedarcrest sports teams you wish to get schedule updates for and follow them on their official Twitter page:

**@CHSRedWolves**. Instant schedule change alerts will be sent to subscribers and on Twitter. Go Red Wolves!

## Sign up for Important Updates

Get up-to-date information via text from your class officers!

Seniors: Text the message
@2017chsrw to 81010
Juniors: Text the message
@2018chsrw to 81010
Sophomores: Text the message
@2019chsrw to 81010
Freshmen: Text the message
@2020chsrw to 81010

## **College and Career Center News**

## **SAT and ACT Alert for Juniors**

Juniors planning to apply for college in the fall should plan on taking their college entrance exams before the end of the school year. If they are not satisfied with their scores, this will allow them the opportunity to take the first administration in the fall for the 2017-2018 school year. Listed below is the information for the last tests this spring for the SAT and ACT.

SAT - June 3 Test - Registration Due by May 9 ACT - June 10 Test - Registration Due by May 5

## Young Women Empowered (Y-WE) Career Day

Saturday, April 29th 10:00am - 4:30 p.m.
Mobius Hall, Cascadia College & UW Bothell
Come meet incredible women making a difference in their communities and in the world. Register HERE

## 2017 Storm into College Event and Pre-Game College Fair

Friday, May 26, 2017 Key Arena, 305 Harrison St. Seattle, WA 98109 Register <u>HERE</u> Questions? Contact Katie Reed 206-272-2742

## **Construction Career Pathways Event 2017**

NOW is the time to consider careers in construction! Learn about the educational opportunities, hands on training and vast career opportunities jobs in this industry. May 25, 2017 8:00am - 3:30 pm
Bates Technical College - South Campus 2201 South 78th Street
Tacoma, WA 98409

## **Academic Letter**

#### **ACADEMIC LETTER FALL SEMESTER 2016-2017**

The following sophomores, juniors and seniors have earned an academic letter. The academic letter is awarded to students who have achieved a cumulative GPA of 3.7 or above through the end of first semester; students must take a full schedule (six classes per term) and earn a minimum of 5 credits during the academic year to qualify for an academic letter.

## **Class of 2017**

Beam, Madison S.
Bean, Nathan L.
Berens, Kelsey S.
Bernatz, Mackenzie R.
Bolin, Chase M.
Bucher Reinholdtsen, Deric
Burpee, Davis J.
Carlson, Jessica S.
Craig, McKenzie E.
Cremeen, Emma W.
Crook, Kaitlin K.
Dalton, Mackenzie A.

Hagens, Nicole M.
Hammontree, Cameron
Hanson, Alia C.
Henry, Madison E.
Hoegger, Lynzee N.
Holzer, Jakob E.
Hunt, Devin A.
Ish, Alice A.
Janssen, Maite C.
Jarvis, Alexandria M.
Jenkins, Kate
Kingsbury, Rowan E.

Lupo, Kyle A.
May, Gillian G.
Mooney, Raina J.
Mora-Villalobos,
Kasandra
Mortimer, Michael D.
Nagata, Pascal K.
Newton, Alec J.
Oversby, Madison J.
Parks, Natalie M.
Reid, Shannon M.
Scheffer, Amanda T.

DiAcetis, Kathryn E.
Dick, Jaime L.
Divine, John A.
Earp, Vipawan
Federico, Emma M.
Fossen, Nina
Gonzalez, Grace M.
Goodrich, Joshua C.

Kirschenmann, Jakob Knox, Julia M. Knox, Margaret J. Krivanek, Kenneth B. Lamb, Corben P. Laturner, Madison P. Lee, Ryan Z. Leisen, Elliott M. Schultz, Gunnar S.
Shams, Sama H.
Shannon, Hailey B.
Soltero, Ana I.
Stauffer, Brayden W.
Svedberg, Shelby J.
Tobin, Courtney L.
Trace, Brady M.
Winston, Danielle N.

Nieves, Donna J.

## Class of 2018

Amble, Taylor H. Babcock, Mary C. Beckett, Sydney A. Benson, Benjamin W. Bodnar, Jacob D. Booher, Megan J. Campbell, Trinity E. Carlson, Andrew J. Carroll, Kaleigh M. Conway, Meghan E. Culverwell, Reed L. Cunningham, Kaylie Davenport, Aaron R. Droppo, Joanna M. Duer, Amy K. Fielder, Christopher R. Fox, Karlie R. Frank, Jackson R. Gard, Jennifer E.

Graham, Tessa M. Graves, Carly A. Hall, Kelly L. Haq, Javairia Henion, Leanna R. Kaur, Anmol P. Knutson, Anna M. Krivanek, Alicia R. Kufeldt, Madeleine G. Leslie, Kamryn E. Luther-Gray, Alexandra D. Mabe, Samantha L. Marshall, Cayley N. Martin, Jennifer M. Massey, Alden E. Murphy, Daniel M. Mutch, Kendra B. Nelson, Megan H. Nielsen, Brenna A. Nielsen, Caetlin M.

Paradis, Sophie G. Poage, Kyler D. Ricks, Julia F. Robertson, Alexis A. Romanelli, Olivia L. Sawyer, Tessa E. Sayamuongbo, Kaitelyn В. Smith, Eva K. Soule, Grant G. Staples, Ethan D. Thomas, Kylie M. Townley, Elaine Trabont, Tyler Anne L. Vergillo, Kathryn N. Viljamaa, Elli-Aliisa Walker, Callum J. Wingerson, Paige N. Young, Justin M.

## **Class of 2019**

Altmann, Skyla J. Armstrong, Taylor M. Astleford, Thitiya Baldwin, Paige D. Bauman, Karen E. Beal, Sophia E. Bean, Katie L. Bellamy, Quinn N. Benson, Brooke C. Berberich, Taylor A. Bodenbender, Emily S. Bolin, Kyle R. Buie, Georgia C. Burford, Quinn R. Burpee, Jackson R. Burton, Taylor E. Busch, Christopher W. Carlson, Chantal N. Caryl, Tristan K. Case, Ellian D. Catherman, Hailey E. Chalakova, Diana G.

Frank, Samuel L. Freiheit, Addison M. Fulton, Olivia L. Garat, Sarah A. Gerde, Taeler C. Gorseth, Laura M. Green, Nathan J. Gross, Hailey K. Hansen, Bear E. Harper, Lucy E. Henry, Jacob M. Hoegger, Chloe A. Hummel, Hailey H. Jakubek, Alexander S. Johnson, Brianna M. Khan, Hafsa Kiesow, Cecelia R. Krause, Lauren M. Kristiansen, Clayton W. Lakin, Makenna I. Leisen, Emma R.

Linerud, Ryan D.

Montana, Enrique C. III Mount, Lauren T. Nelson, Claire A. Nielsen, Alyssa D. Norris, Michael B. O'loughlin, Bennett J. Parish, Piper L. Patel, Vivek P. Piel, Sameenah M. Powell, Sophie N. Reid, Megan M. Risukhin, Andrey Robbins, Amanda M. Ruyle, Parker J. Sasten, Rebecca S. Scott, Haylie D. Seamons, Logan M. Shamon, Katelyn C. Sitzman, Alexander J. Stow, Berrit S. Stupfel, Lance J. Subbaraman, Ashwin P. Cremeen, Lucas W.
Dalton, Megan C.
Darnell, Emma V.
Delorey, Alexia P.
Downing, Brooke K.
Duggan, Sarah C.
Farnworth, Ashlyn E.
Flynt, Emilyanne E.

Martin, Matthew S.
Masuga, Cole D.
McBride, Benjamin E.
McBride, Justin A.
McCabe, Connor A.
McKenzie, Abigail C.
McRae, Rylee A.
Miller, Lauren A.

Taboada, Isabella C. Tisdale, Jacob Tobin, Delaney C. Wade, Kegan M. Washburn, Elijah L. Wolf, Marcus A. Worline, Abigail T

# **Community Job Fair**



# **Community Job Fair**

Sponsored by Riverview School District

Who: Adults, Students, Anyone Looking For Work

When: Saturday, May 20, 2017 From 10:00am - 1:00pm

Where: Riverview Educational Service Center

(District Office)

Riverview School District will be hosting a Community Job Fair on Saturday, May 20, 2017.

Come and learn about employment opportunities available in our Carnation/Duvall community.

## **Career and Technical Education**

#### **WANIC Summer School Classes**

Students- we have a FIRST time AWESOME opportunity for students to earn a high school semester credit in just 13 full days of classes!

WANIC Summer Skills Academy is open to students entering grades 9-12 in Riverview, Bellevue, Issaquah, Lake Washington, Northshore, Mercer Island, Everett, and Snoqualmie Valley School Districts. This is a chance for students to earn .5 High School Credit for free. There is only a \$50 materials/class fee (assistance available).

Registration for Washington Network for Innovative Careers(WANIC) Summer Skills Academy starts at 3pm on April 25th!

Classes will run from July 5-July 21. Students will attend all day for 13 days, hours will vary by class.

#### Here are some of the courses students can take at Cedarcrest or Tolt

• Health/PE@CHS

- Photography(Art) @ CHS
- Financial Planning (Math) @ CHS
- Professional Production Arts @ CHS
- 3D Modeling and Printing @Tolt

## Courses students can take at surrounding districts

See the <u>flier</u> for full details or visit <u>wanic.org</u> for more information or call 425-739-8400.

#### **Theatre**

Come see the Cedarcrest HS Spring musical "Little Shop of Horrors" April 28-29 and May 4-6, 2017 at 7pm, at the Cedarcrest Performing Arts Center. Come and support your HS theatre program and students in this annual event! Cost is \$5 for Children under 12 years old and Seniors over 65, \$10 for students with ASB, \$12 general admission.

Little Shop of Horrors is a delectable sci-fi horror musical with an electrifying 1960s pop/rock score by Alan Menken and Howard Ashman. Seymour Krelborn is a meek and dejected assistant at a floral shop who happens upon a strange plant, which he affectionately names "Audrey II" after his crush at the shop. Little does he know that this strange and unusual plant will develop a soulful R&B voice, a potty mouth, and an unquenchable thirst for HUMAN BLOOD. As Audrey II grows bigger and meaner, the carnivorous plant promises limitless fame and fortune to Seymour, as long as he continues providing a fresh supply of blood. Just when it's too late, Seymour discovers Audrey II's extra-terrestrial origins and his true drive for world-domination.

Have fun and enjoy the show!

## **PTSA**

**General Membership Meeting/Elections** Our final membership meeting of the year will be Thursday, April 6, 2:30pm in the CHS Conference Room. ALL members are invited to vote for next year's officers and budget. The nominating committee has submitted the following candidates for the 2017-2018 Executive Board:

President - Patricia Koster Vice President - Sue Davenport Secretary - Anna Lamb Treasurer - Nicole Rohwer

**PTSA in Action** CHS PTSA was pleased to provide a wonderful meal for staff on Spring Conference Night. Grateful thanks to Michelle Chaffin for organizing everything!

**Membership** If you haven't yet joined our award-winning PTSA, there's still time! Go to <a href="https://www.chs.my-pta.org">www.chs.my-pta.org</a> for easy online joining. Not only does your membership support our students, there are great discounts and perks only available to members. Thank you to those who are already members!

**Student Store** Volunteers needed for daily shifts. The student store is open during all lunches, and offers a variety of snacks and supplies. This is a fun way to connect with students during the day, it's super easy and all proceeds support PTSA programs, grants and scholarships! Contact Sue <a href="mailto:sue.davenport@live.com">sue.davenport@live.com</a> to be added to the sign up list, where you can choose your day.

**Staff Appreciation** We look forward to celebrating our AWESOME CHS Staff the first week of May every year with meals and treats. Sign up and help CHS PTSA show our staff how much they are appreciated! Please contact Michelle <a href="mkchaffin@hotmail.com">mkchaffin@hotmail.com</a> to get your name on the helper list to donate items or do set up/clean up.

PTSA Questions? Contact Patricia Koster, President patricia koster2@hotmail.com.

Don't forget to like our Facebook page for more updates! <a href="https://www.facebook.com/cedarcrestptsa/">https://www.facebook.com/cedarcrestptsa/</a>

## **FFA**

#### FFA Food Drive 2017 Successful

By: Meg Knox

February is the time of the year when Daffodils start blooming, high schools across the country are celebrating FFA week, and FFA members go through their parent's pantry looking for canned food to donate. During National FFA



week, February 27-March 3, Cedarcrest FFA chapter officers decided to do a food drive and donate the nonperishable goods to Holy Innocents Food pantry in Duvall. With the help of the National Guard, Cedarcrest student body, and Riverview Education Foundation, they raised 2,143 cans of food. The National Guard provided posters, boxes, and helped deliver the canned food to the church. The National Guard also provided the winning class with decadent cinnamon rolls from the Grateful Bread bakery. When they delivered over 2,143 cans the church director was surprised and extremely thankful for the school's generosity. Nicole says "It was very heartwarming to see members of Holy Innocents smile as we gave them all the cans!" Food pantries across the nation rely on significant food drives during the year to collect needed food for clients. Together we can make a **HUGE** difference in the lives of our community!

## Greenhand Night for Cedarcrest FFA 2017

Written by Zakya Misallati

Cedarcrest's FFA chapter held their annual Greenhand night on February 24th. It is a night in which they celebrate their greenhand chapter members with a ceremony and a hockey game, played by the Everett Silvertips. A greenhand member is one that is new to the chapter and it is their first year of FFA membership. Not only did our chapter attend, but two of the FFA state officers joined us. On greenhand, Taylor Ford, said, "It's so much fun being a part of the chapter. I get to meet new friends and experience new things with them; we're like a team". After the ceremony welcoming the greenhands, they climbed onto a bus and rode to

## **FFA Upcoming events:**

April

1st - Meats competition Moses lake

3rd - Mandatory State Parent Meeting 7pm

4th - Softball game and Hot dogs 4pm

6th - State FFA Deposit Due

15th - Carnation Farms Easter Egg Hunt 10am

17th - Diary Foods Stanwood 4pm

19th - State Horse Judging Ellensburg 9am

21st - Forestry Wenatchee

22nd - Earth Day booth Duvall 9am

27th - State Forestry

27th - Greenhouse Preview Party Night

28th - Plant Sale 3-7

29th - Plant Sale 9-3

May 5th - Plant Sale 3-7

Everett to watch the Silvertips win the hockey game. For the Cedarcrest FFA chapter, February 24th, 2017, had a lot of gains.

May 6th - Plant Sale 9-3 May 10-14th - State FFA in Pullman WA



Photo Credit: Tracy Brown

## **CEDARCREST LANDSCAPE TEAM WINS STATE!!!**

Written by Zakya Misallati

Cedarcrest FFA Landscape team won the state competition on March 24th, 2017. The FFA nursery and landscape competition sounds simple. Look at some plants, name them and then design a landscape. But it's a much more difficult process. "We have to identify about 120 to 130 plants," Ben Benson said. "And what's so tough about it is they might get a twig of a plant, a part of the leaf or piece of bark. I know what a bald cypress looks like, I can identify it, but if you just give me a piece of bark, I don't think I could. That's what we do in this competition." The contest is composed of 5 individual events and 1 team event: a general knowledge exam, identification of 116 plant species, landscape estimating, a written assistance exercise, and a nursery production exercise. The team activity involved a landscape drawing and presentation of the drawing to a panel. The written exercise included a hand-written business letter. The overall contest is quite extensive, pulling skills from mathematics in landscape estimation, English in written assistance, and biology in the general knowledge exam.

It's a tremendous accomplishment to win a state FFA contest. The team spent several hours preparing and training for the contest with practices, study, and hard work; they definitely earned the title of state champs. With over 9,000 FFA members in WA, there are plenty of people who go 'all out' to win. Team members include: Kendra Mutch (Top individual score in the State), Ben Benson (2nd individual in the state), Zakya Misallati, Nicole Ballard, and Brittney Trujillo. This year's team under the guidance of Mr. Seth Thomas went to work. "They worked so hard for this," Thomas said. "I'm so proud of them". The championship earns the team an invitation to the 2016 National FFA Convention in October 2017 in Indianapolis.



Cedarcrest High School



# Thursday, April 27th 6-8PM \$15 per-person

Be the first to shop for your garden in the greenhouse while enjoying appetizers, sparkling cider & dessert.

Drawings for amazing garden-related items throughout the evening.

proceeds help the FFA students attend their State convention in May

Plant Sale Friday, April 29th thru Saturday, May 7th

#### **Band News**

The Cedarcrest Band moves into the spring just finishing our festival season. The Cedarcrest Wind Ensemble attending the Central Washington University Wind Fest on March 4th in Ellensburg Washington. The band attended the Saturday festival, which features some of the best bands in the Pacific Northwest.

Both the CHS Wind Ensemble and the CHS Concert Band (all freshmen!) received <u>superior ratings</u> at our Eastshore Region Wind Band Festivals. This was the best showing of our concert bands to date!

The Cedarcrest Band is hosting our 1st Annual Spring Social that will take place on Friday, May 19th, 2017 at the Cherry Valley Winery in Duvall from 6pm-9pm. We will be raising funds for much needed band items. For tickets and more information on how to attend. Please visit cedarcrestbands.com.

## **Upcoming Band Events**

April 20th- New Band Member Info Meeting, 6:30pm @ CHS

May 19th- Spring Social- 6-9pm @ Cherry Valley Winery June 8th- Spring Bands Concert- 7pm @ CHS

June 16th- Graduation Band-4:30pm

June 24th-Spring Mini Band Camp-9-4pm

August 14-18th-Band Camp-8-8pm @CHS

August 21-25th- Band Camp- 5-9pm @CHS

# **DECA/Marketing**

## **DECA NEWS**

Hello everyone!

Cedarcrest DECA wants to invite you to our second annual Father and Daughter Dance!

We are hosting this dance in Duvall on May 6th, from 6:00-8:30pm at the Educational Services Center (District Office).

This is open to girls of all ages so if you know anyone in the Riverview School District that would like to attend, please spread the word.

We will have activities and music appropriate for all ages. Tickets are \$25 per couple plus \$5 more for each additional guest (father, step-father, grandfather, uncle, big brother, and even your neighbor are all more than welcome to accompany any girl).

Tickets can be purchased at the door.

Thank you for supporting our Cedarcrest High School DECA Chapter!

If you have any questions please contact Marc Hillestad, DECA Advisor at <a href="https://hillestadm.griverview.wednet.edu">hillestadm.griverview.wednet.edu</a>

# **Equestrian Team**

Cedarcrest Equestrian Team's final meet of the regular season was April 2. What an amazing season it has been! Most of our riders participated in the final meet and it definitely was a race to the end. Several State qualifying positions were to be had at this meet, including the 8 person Drill team, that placed 3rd in the last meet, and depending on how they performed, this meet would determine if they made it to state or not!



We will get to the highlights of placings and the final results next but first some exciting and important team activities to highlight. Cedarcrest nominated a team member from a competing team for the District's 'Do The Right Thing' Sportsmanship Award and that person was Natasha Davis from Stanwood High School. Natasha allowed our team to borrow her horse in the 11th hour before our



1st meet's Drill competition. This was exceptional courtesy to allow another team use her horse, especially for an event that is fast paced, speed and maneuver based. Natasha also allowed us to use her horse for cow sorting that same meet! Natasha won the Sportsmanship award buckle yesterday, our team was very proud for her.

The team participated in the Senior Salute this year, with tears, we will say good bye to our two Seniors; Morgan Roe and Sasha Charbonneau-Teece. Both participated in the Senior Salute, where they shared their experiences in WAHSET, their personal life and horse journeys and where they are headed beyond high school. Morgan Roe, our ASB Club President and Individual Events Captain will be attending Oregon State University after CHS, where she will study Medicine, and hopes to ride on their Hunter Jumper Team. Sasha Charbonneau-Teece, our Team Events Captain focused on Drill Team and all Team events, plans to continue her education at Washington State University studying Veterinary Medicine. We all wish you the best Sasha and Morgan, we all hope your horse and life dreams take you far!





# Congratulations to our WAHSET State Qualifiers (meet will be May at Grant County Fairgrounds)

Piper Canning, Sasha Charbonneau-Teece, Alyssa Hammon, Avery Jacob, Maddy Kniss, Ariana Marquez, Morgan Roe, Cameron Shadwell, Grace Weaver, Haley Wilkes.

#### Meet 3 Specific Placings:

- Piper Canning Drill/3rd, Bronze, improved all of her gaming scores and tried a new event - Reining and did awesome!
- Sasha Charbonneau-Teece In Hand Trail/1st (Gold), Saddle Seat/2nd (Silver), Drill/3rd (Bronze)
- Maggie Ford Improved placings in all of her events this meet Trail Eq, Hunt Seat Eq and Dressage!
- Alyssa Hammon State alternate with In Hand Obstacle Relay Team, improved all times for her Gaming Events!
- Avery Jacob Dressage/2nd (Silver), Hunt Seat Over Fences /3rd (Bronze), Drill/3rd (Bronze),
- Maddy Kniss Hunt Seat Over Fences/2nd (Silver), Drill/3rd (Bronze)
- Ariana Marquez Saddle Seat/1st (Gold), Reining/1st (Gold)
- Morgan Roe Hunt Seat Over Fences /1st (Gold), Drill/3rd (Bronze)
- Cameron Shadwell Driving/1st (Gold), In Hand Trail/2nd (Silver), Drill/3rd (Bronze)
- Grace Weaver Saddle Seat/3rd (Bronze)
- Haley Wilkes In Hand Trail/3rd (Bronze), Drill/3rd (Bronze)

Several riders also placed as alternates for the State Meet in events such as In Hand Obstacle Relay, Working Pairs, Working Rancher, Dressage, Reining, and even Cow Sorting! <u>Cedarcrest swept the medals for sure!</u>



We would like to continue to appreciate and recognize our strong supporters of our equestrian team: our new supporters are Duvall Family Dentist, IRG Duvall Physical Therapy, Life in Balance Chiropractor, EF Prints, and ongoing supporters are Seattle Boat Company and Irwin Realty/Christi Irwin. Thank you also to Joe Wilkes, his endless and amazing photos are always appreciated by all riders and our families! Without your support this team would not be possible - thank you!

Most importantly we owe much gratitude to Mrs. Parish, our school Advisor! In addition to her support of the ASB club, she not only attends practices but she brings along her horse and works side by side with the riders listening and learning from our coaches! (She is often a Drill Team fill in, which is so much fun for the riders!) We are appreciative of her sharing her horse passion and participation with our team members. Thank you Mrs. Parish, we appreciate your support very much!

#### Class of 2017

## Class of 2017 PTSA Sponsored MOD Pizza Fundraiser

The PTSA Grad Night Committee invites you to join them

Tuesday, May 2nd ALL DAY

at the Redmond Ridge MOD Pizza! 20% of orders (with this flyer - printed or electronic) will benefit the CHS Class of 2017. Good Pizza - Great Cause!

## MOD Pizza Flyer

#### **Grad Night**

Congratulations to Alex Parnell whose name was drawn in the second bus raffle winning priority bus sign up for himself and 5 friends!

This PTSA-sponsored event happens immediately after graduation. The graduates are taken by bus to different venues in the region. Grad Night is designed to be a fun way for the kids to party together safely, all night long. Students can be picked up at the Duvall Safeway parking lot. Cost is \$165, payment plan available. Download

release forms below. All release forms should be dropped off at the CHS Student Store.

Printable Grad Night Release Form

Payments can be made online at CHS PTSA website: <a href="www.chs.my-pta.org">www.chs.my-pta.org</a> or make checks payable to CHS PTSA and submit with your release form.

Check out our Facebook page for more information... CHS Red Wolves Class of 2017

Any questions, please contact Amy Hammontree at <a href="mailto:amyhammontree@hotmail.com">amyhammontree@hotmail.com</a>

#### Senior Slideshow

Seniors and senior parents, your help is needed for the senior slideshow for graduation. If you could provide 3 pictures of your senior by May 12, 2017, both group and individual photos are welcome. The preferred method is to send the photos by email to chs2017pics@outlook.com. Please indicate the name of your senior in the email and provide a contact phone number. The photos can be in either landscape or portrait orientation. If scanning printed photos, please ensure resolution is at least 300dpi. If you have any questions or would prefer to provide photos CD USB drive, please on а or contact Jerry Bostron at chs2017pics@outlook.com.

## Track and Field Camp

## 2017 Cedarcrest Track & Field Camp

Date: Tuesday, April 11th through Thursday, April 13th

**Time:** 12:30 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. **Site:** Cedarcrest Stadium

Who's Eligible: Students in grades K through 8th living in the Riverview School

District.

**Entry Fee:** \$25 fee w/o t-shirt or \$40 fee w/ version of 2017 CHS T&F team t-shirt

Make checks payable to Cedarcrest H.S.

**Entry Deadline:** Friday, April 7th

Mail/Drop off Entry Form: Bruce McDowell,

CHS, 29000 NE 150th St. Duvall, WA 98019

Please, please, please do NOT drop off at Tolt MS or an elementary school.

**Camp Details:** Instruction will include sprints, hurdles, distance, throws and jumps.

Campers will be encouraged to try a variety of events.

Thursday will be a mini-meet.

**Transportation:** To and from this event is the responsibility of the parent.

Questions: Contact Bruce McDowell 425-844-4832 or <a href="mailto:mcdowellb@riverview.wednet.edu">mcdowellb@riverview.wednet.edu</a>

Printable Track and Field Camp Form

# **Choir Department**

Spring Greetings CHS Choir Peeps and Parents!

#### **FUNDRAISING**

Let's get creative with fund raising. Mr. Lewis needs direct assistance with fund raising...specifically, there are many 'spent' ink / toner cartridges waiting to be shipped off to "Cartridges for Kids." The money goes directly back into the choir accounts. Wont' you please assist us to enrich our choir student opportunities.

Officer positions in music! Work for/with your fellow musicians to create partnerships in CHS choirs, bands and TRI-M Music Honor Society:

Officer Positions/elections will take place shortly after Spring Break.

Due dates-May 9, 2017.

## **RIVERVIEW PERFORMING ARTS BOOSTERS (RPAB)**

We are very thankful for helping purchase and fund student scholarship and music equipment for our schools. Please contact any of the following board members to become active **Or please visit** www.rpab.edublogs.org

Wendy Ward, Chair-<u>wardw@riverview.wednet.edu</u>
Angel Pipinich, Vice Chair-<u>dan-n-angel@centurytel.net</u>
Pamela Parks-Secretary - <u>parksp@riverview.wednet.edu</u>
Jane Pattinson-Treasure-<u>seejanego@hotmail.com</u>

**COMBINED CHS/TMS CHOIR CALENDAR** (so you can see what the other choirs are doing!)

- April 2-Piano Showcase (CHS Theatre, 2-4pm/Donations Accepted for District Piano Fund)
- April 5-All-District Choir Concert (ESC/Call-6pm/Start-7pm/Done-8pm)
- April 18-TMS 7th/8th Choirs attends Eastshore Choir Festival \*(All day/forms due Apr. 6!)
- May 9-CHS Talent Show (Auditions TBA)
- May 12-TMS Talent Show (April 24 & 26-Auditions in the TMS Band Room)
- May 23-Harmony Explosion Concert (CHS&TMS Choirs/7PM/CHS Theatre w Guests!)
- June 2-Tri-M Music Honor Society Awards Night / 17-18 Office Initiation
- June 8-TMS Choir Concert & Awards (TMS MPR/7pm)
- June 10-CHS Choir Awards Extravaganza (Location-TBA/Time-TBA)
- June 16-CHS Graduation (Overlake Church-details released soon)

#### **CHAPERONES NEEDED:**

Our biggest events tend to be travel related where we collaborate with a broad spectrum of organizations (schools, teams, etc.). Mr. Lewis needs a volunteer group of 15-20 parents to be ready to assist with events, coordination of efforts, and working together in order to augment and improve student events. We have amazing students who work hard...but, we need to reward them with opportunities OUTSIDE OF THE CLASSROOM. That's where you come in. please call or email Mr. Lewis to share your ideas. Do you have a passion for choral arts? Let's meet in the middle and plan our end of year events and look ahead to next fall and event SPRING, 2017-18....DO YOU SEE A "BIG TRIP" IN OUR FUTURE? LET'S MAKE THIS HAPPEN TOGETHER!

#### CHARMS OFFICE-ONLINE MUSIC STUDENT DATABASE:

All High School Performing Arts students and parents must access and update their student's data on the CHS Music Dept. website.

- Log on to www.charmsoffice.com, and click the "ENTER" link at upper right.
- Locate the "PARENT/STUDENT/MEMBERS LOGIN" section of the web page.
- Login to your child's program account using 'cedarcrestmusic':
- . When you enter your student's 7-digit ID NUMBER as a Student Area Password, another more detailed

screen appears with even more options to view your student's uniform assignments, music assignments, financial records, forms and inventory. Once you have first entered this ID number, you may create your own, unique password by dicking on the "keyhole" (Change Password) button.

#### Nondiscrimination

The Riverview School District complies with all federal and state statutes and regulations and does not discriminate in any programs or activities on the basis of sex, race, creed, religion, color, national origin, age, veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression or identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal, and provides equal access to the Boy Scouts and other designated youth groups. This holds true for all district employment and student opportunities. Inquiries regarding compliance and/or grievance procedures may be directed to the school district's Title IX/RCW 28A.640 Officer (Janet L. Gavigan, 425-844-4500) and Section 504/ADA Coordinator (Dr. Ken Heikkila, 425-844-4500) at 15510 1st Ave. NE, Duvall, WA 98019.